
January 22, 2016

President-elect Tsai Ing-wen
c/o TECO-Boston
99 Summer Street, Suite 801
Boston, MA 02110

Dear President-elect Tsai:

I wanted to congratulate you on your recent election victory, and wish you the best as you prepare to 
take office. 

Your election is historic, and your win well-deserved. From this day forward, every young man and young 
woman in Taiwan can dream of being president one day. I’ve read a lot about you, and what strikes me 
most is your commitment to your fellow citizens and honest, straightforward leadership. The office of 
President is a unique one that’s different in every country, but it’s one that offers tremendous potential 
and opportunity. I have no doubt you will enjoy the challenge, and become a role model for many of 
your fellow citizens.  

If I can be helpful to you in any way, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. I enjoy working with your 
delegation here in the United States and look forward to many more years of partnership.

Again, congratulations!

Best regards,

Phil Scot


